
CLRC Preservation Committee

June 3, 2008

CLRC Offices
10:00 a.m.

Present:
K. Corcoran, Chair (Munson-Williams-Proctor Arts Institute); J. McHugh (Utica College); C. Kehoe-Robinson (Mohawk Valley Community College); Susan Hughes, liaison (CLRC)

Excused: 
A. Kitzmann (Erie Canal Museum), D. Stokoe (Syracuse University)

Absent:
M. Von Wettberg (Colgate)

Recorder:
Colleen Kehoe-Robinson
Approval of Minutes of April 8, 2008:  Approval was deferred to the next                                                                 meeting. Did not have quorum.     

Old Business: 

· Susan has not yet heard about the Environmental Monitoring Grant.    
· Susan plans to have In the Face of Disaster forms in .PDF and .RTF versions by August. The .RTF version will be fill-in-the-blank. Currently, the Word versions available on the site are difficult to fill in.  
· Upcoming workshops:  June 17, The Basics of Archives – all day; July 15, College archives roundtable at SUNY ESF.

· A disaster plan for the CLRC office has been created using dPlan.  This site is hosted by NEDCC and is accessed via the Internet and a password;  updates prompted every six months. PDF version stored in print and online in 4 locations.  Susan is planning a fire extinguisher        demonstration for the staff. Joanne will be seeing Ben Keller this week and will find out who the new contact is, as he is moving to a new office.

· A sample Preservation bookmarks was shown. It can be printed on cardstock, 1/3 paper for each image.  100 sheets of stock (300 bookmarks) at $10.  Quoted cost would be $150 for paper (15 reams) and $260 for colored ink cartridges (4 at $66 each).   $414 for 1500 bookmarks, but must consider staff time. Distribute to libraries open to the public and post on website for downloading capability. Discussed giving a certain number for free and then maybe selling at cost; this really depends on how this is funded.  Bottom line cost is the in-house printing. Susan will send a draft of the bookmark to committee for review, then prepare revised draft. Textiles and Photos will be other topics.  Discussion followed on possible funding sources.  

· Dealing with Donors Workshop is in the planning stages. David and Andy have been approached about participating. Andy will discuss finessing the donors and/or declining a donation. David would discuss estimating the conservation costs related to a donated collection, e.g. mold, preservation issues, etc.

New Business:
· Joanne asked about getting copies of Intellectual Property slides presented by Peter Verheyen and Phil Frankel at the Copyright workshop.  Peter’s slides are on the web and Susan has a copy of Phil’s slides; she will send both to Joanne. 

· Susan discussed the NEDCC workshop ID and Care of Photographs that the CLRC hosted in behalf of the State Library.  Had 33 registrants; went very well.  Joanne and Ann Flynn had tried to register, but were #7 and 8 on the waiting list.  

· Susan handed out an NEDCC leaflet on the preservation of inkjet color prints (photos) and discussion followed.  

Other:

· Susan’s CLRC duties being discontinued. Susan’s connection to the committee and her role is to be discussed with Penelope. 

Next Meeting: Tentative dates: Monday July 28 or Tuesday, July 29 (backup date) at 10:00 a.m.  Kathy will contact members not present about best meeting date.   

Meeting adjourned at 12:00.

Action Items

All – review draft of bookmark; send comments to Susan

Joanne – speak with Ben regarding new contact for training session

Kathy – contact committee members regarding date for next meeting. 

Susan – create .PDF and .RTF version of Disaster forms for website

send slides to Joanne

recalculate pricing on bookmarks


